
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING SEPTEMBER 3, 2011 

 
 
 
Meeting was called to order by Linda Westergaard at 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, September 
3, 2011 at the Dahl’s on E 33rd Street.  In attendance at this meeting were Linda 
Westergaard, Valerie Madison, Lorraine Eldredge, Carole Westbrook, Norm Kamm, and 
Marge Ramsey.   
 
We talked about what is going on in the neighborhoods.  Last Des Moines Neighbors 
meeting focused on the DART routes.   
 
NEN&F received a check in the amount of $1,500.00 as a grant.  Linda will see if we can 
get someone to set up our website.  This money has to be spent on what was listed in our 
grant application.  We have to report to Lisa when and how much is spent until the 
amount is depleted.   
 
Carole Westbrook made a motion that NEN&F donate the amount of $100.00 to Des 
Moines Police Officer Phoukham Tran and present to Chief Judy Bradshaw at Tuesday’s 
meeting.  The motion was second by Valerie Madison.  Motion carried.  We will e-mail 
Janet Klockenga from the Des Moines Register to see if she can attend.   
 
Our speaker in October will be Vic Scott and in November, we will try to get someone 
(preferably from the library) to teach the group how to use Facebook.  Our meeting in 
December will be on the 6th instead of the 5th and we will have a holiday party.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 


